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September 2, 2025 
 
Mr. Stuart Tom, Chairman 
ICC Nominating Committee 
International Code Council 
900 Montclair Road 
Birmingham, AL35213 
 
RE: ICC BOD Candidate Endorsement – James Brooker 
 
Dear Chairman Tom: 
 
On behalf of the Oregon Permit Technicians Association (OPTA), I am writing 
to oƯer our support for Mr. James Brooker’s candidacy for the At-Large 
Position on the ICC Board of Directors. Mr. Brooker’s extensive experience, 
unwavering dedication, and significant contributions to the field of building 
safety and code enforcement make him an outstanding candidate. 
 
James has devoted countless hours to voluntary service for ICC members. 
He has served as a Panelist for the Chapter Leadership Academy and has 
held numerous roles within his State ICC Chapter. With over 30 years of 
construction experience, including more than 20 years in Code 
Administration, James brings a wealth of knowledge and expertise to the 
table. Currently, he serves as the Building OƯicial for the City of Alpharetta, 
where he continues to make a substantial impact. 
 
James is also deeply committed to educating the next generation of Code 
OƯicials. He actively participates in career days at local high schools and 
Skill USA competitions, inspiring and guiding future professionals in the field. 
In conclusion, James’ extensive experience and dedication make him an 
exceptional candidate for the ICC Board of Directors. We are confident that 
James will bring honor, integrity, and a wealth of knowledge to the position, 
significantly benefiting the ICC and its members. 
 
Respectfully, 
 

 
Serena Locke, OPTA President 
 


